
Oregon GCSA
P.O. Box 1556
Oregon City, OR 97045
Phone: (503) 344-6535
Email: ogcsa@ogcsa.org

September 11, 2024

To Whom It May Concern,

I’m writing this letter of recommendation for Ian Condon. I have not known Ian for a long
time but I didn’t hesitate in writing this letter for him when he asked. He started working for
King City Civic Association on the golf crew four months ago and has really shown his
worth. As his supervisor, he has excelled in his duties assigned for the golf course. He has
taken a big interest in the golf industry and has told me that out of all the different jobs he
has had over the years, that golf course work keeps calling him back. When I saw the
Oregon GCSA Oregon State University Turfgrass Management PACE Course Scholarship
become available, I shared it with him and he was very excited.

As a Golf Course Superintendent for the last thirty six years, I would like to sponsor Ian
Condon and give him an opportunity to grow in this field and better himself. This is
something he could really use and some day be able to hold a Superintendent's position.
Ian’s biggest trait is his willingness to learn new things and I feel he would do very well and
be a benefit to our industry. Thank you for taking Ian Condon into consideration for the
Oregon GCSA Oregon State University Turfgrass Management PACE Course Scholarship.

Sincerely,

Jeff Halfman
15245 SW 116th Ave.
King City, OR 97224
503-710-1210
JHalfman@mykcca.com


